
AGENDA FOR

WHITEFIELD AND UNSWORTH TOWNSHIP 
FORUM

Contact: Andrew Woods
Direct Line: 0161 253 5134
E-mail: a.p.woods@bury.gov.uk
Web Site: www.bury.gov.uk

To: All Members of Whitefield and Unsworth Township
 Forum

Councillors : P Adams, R Caserta, E Fitzgerald, 
J Grimshaw, D Jones (Chair), J Mallon, A Matthews, 
M Whitby and M Wiseman

Dear Member

Whitefield and Unsworth Township Forum

You are invited to attend a meeting of the Whitefield and Unsworth 
Township Forum which will be held as follows:-

Date: Tuesday, 8 March 2016

Place: Elms Community Centre, Green Lane, Whitefield

Time: 6.30 pm

Briefing

Facilities:

If Opposition Members and Co-opted Members require 
briefing on any particular item on the Agenda, the 
appropriate Director/Senior Officer originating the 
related report should be contacted.

Notes:



AGENDA

1  APOLOGIES  

2  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

Members of Whitefield and Unsworth Township Forum are asked to 
consider whether they have an interest in any of the matters on the 
Agenda and, if so, to formally declare that interest.

3  MINUTES  (Pages 1 - 8)

To approve as a correct record the minutes of the meeting held on 5 
January 2016.

4  MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES  (Pages 9 - 14)

5  CAR PARKING  

The Bury Council Car Parks Manager will attend the meeting for the item.

6  UPDATES - UPLANDS, FORMER TOWN HALL, HICKORY GRANGE, 
PORADA, PILSWORTH  

The Assistant Director (Localities) will attend the meeting for the item.

7  BUSES UPDATE  

The meeting will attended by Mr Dave Brotheridge (First Bus).

8  POLICE UPDATE  

An update will be given on Policing matters in the Whitefield and 
Unsworth areas.

9  TOWN PLAN UPDATE  

10  PUBLIC QUESTION TIME  

Questions are invited from members of the public present at the meeting 
about the work or performance of the Council or the Council’s services 
relevant to the Whitefield and Unsworth area.

11  FUNDING REPORT  (Pages 15 - 22)

12  URGENT BUSINESS  

Any other business which, by reason of special circumstances, the Chair 
agrees may be considered as a matter of urgency.
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 Minutes of: WHITEFIELD AND UNSWORTH
TOWNSHIP FORUM

  
Date of Meeting: 5 January 2016

 
Venue: Elms Community Centre, Green Lane, Whitefield

Present: Councillor D Jones (In the Chair) 
Councillors P Adams, B Caserta, E FitzGerald
J Grimshaw, J Mallon and A Matthews

Advisory Group
Representatives: Leonard Lott – Whitefield and Unsworth Homewatch 

Assn
Marlene Dawson - Victoria Estate TRA 
Pamela Taylor - Hollins Village Community Assn 
Yvonne Moore - Old Hall Park Residents Assn
Mrs S Bannister – Jewish Representative Council
Mrs T Heyworth – ELMS TRA

Public attendance: 45 members of the public were in attendance 

Apologies for 
Absence: Councillors M Wiseman and M Whitby and Rev C 

Greenwood (Hillock and Oakgate Community Assn)

WUTF.576 DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS

No declarations of interest were made in relation to any items to be 
considered.  

WUTF.577 MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING  

The minutes of the last meeting held on 17 November 2015 were submitted. 
The following amendments were made:
Councillor A Matthews to be added to the list of those present. 

WUTF.462 Update - Hickory Grange – an update had been received since the 
meeting regarding the owner of the Hickory Grange site. Councillor Caserta 
reported that he had spoken to the site owner on the matter and had been 
informed that the company Stewart Milne Builders was not bankrupt. 

Matters Raised - From the paper submitted providing an update on the 
matters raised at the meeting on 17 November 2015 the following issues 
were raised:

Item 4 – Parking at Porada Restaurant - Christine North confirmed that she 
did not say that she would prefer the car park be owned by the Council. 
Item 13 – Mr Knight stated that the response to his two questions was still 
outstanding
Item 12 – Ivan Lewis had been involved with the matter of illegal parking.
Item 11 - Hickory Grange - Mr Marshall stated that had not mentioned a 
Compulsory Purchase Order as referred to in the Issues Update. The issue 
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Whitefield and Unsworth Township Forum 5 January 2016 

had related to the serving of an enforcement notice 215 relating to action 
required on untidy land or the completion of development.
 
Delegated decision: 

That the Minutes of the meeting held on the 17 November 2015 were 
approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

WUTF.578 COUNCIL BUDGET 2016/2017 CONSULTATION

The Leader of the Council (Councillor Mike Connolly) and the Chief Executive 
(Mike Owen) gave a presentation on the 2016/2017 Council Budget. 

Councillor Connolly outlined the position the Council faces over the next four 
years.  The Government has indicated that the settlement the Council will 
receive will be reduced and working on from this it is important for the 
residents of Bury to recognise this. It is also noted that the public’s demands 
and expectations of the Council will continue to increase. In order to meet 
these expectations the Council and in particular its employees will need to 
work differently in the future.

It was reported that for 2016/17, there would be an estimated cut of £11.6 
million from the Councils budgets due to a reduction in core funding of which 
was to be in the region of 10.75%. Funding over the next four years was 
estimated to be cut by more than 30%.

Since 2010 the Council has lost £54 million of funding for services and will 
need to prioritise services covering its legal obligations and its priorities set 
out in the “Vision, Purpose & Values” document. The Council priorities for 
Bury are to look after the vulnerable; promote a strong local economy and be 
a good place to live and invest.

The Council was in the process of holding a consultation with all residents to 
seek views and suggestions on what was important in view of the cuts to be 
made. The deadline for input is 9 February 2016 with the Council meeting to 
set a budget for 2016/17 on 24 February. 

Councillor Connolly also drew attention to the positives of Bury including the 
high standards of High School education and adult care services. In particular 
it was noted that public sector staff had provided excellent standards of 
service to Bury residents during the recent flooding over the Christmas 
period. Many members of staff had come into work during their leave to work 
many hours, without pay, to ensure Bury and its residents were made safe. 

Bury residents were also being asked to help tackle the challenges the 
Council faced ahead which included a renegotiation of the ‘contract’ on 
standards of service that in the future would not be of the standard currently 
enjoyed.
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Residents were invited to submit their suggestions for the budget and were 
welcome to ring, email the Council or if they see him around Bury, speak face 
to face with the Leader.
   
The Chair invited questions.

How will people be contacted about the consultation process? Members of 
organisations will take back the message from this meeting but there are 
sections of the local community that are not directly represented.
The Council will use different methods to reach as many members of the 
public as possible, such as local press, online and through local organisations. 

Who decides what cuts are made?
Your local councillors will make the decisions. This will be done by going 
through the feedback of Bury residents and the priorities that have been 
highlighted. The budget will then be decided on 24 February at the Budget 
Council. 

What is the collection percentage of Council tax?
The Council has a 99.5% collection rate which is the second highest in 
Greater Manchester. 

What impact has the flooding had on business rates collection?
It is difficult to identify the impact at this point. There has been damage to 
local infrastructure and the Council is trying to recover costs from the 
Government but is using finance reserves in the mean time.

Will there be a rise in Council Tax this year?
The decisions on the budget will be made on 24 February 2015.

What proposals are in place for derelict sites on St Peters Road, the business 
park at Pilsworth and the former Millwood School site? These are 
opportunities for development and would produce finance for the Council 
through business rates. 
It was reported that the former Millwood School site is to be marketed for 
sale. The Council is in negotiation with the owner of the Pilsworth site on 
future usage. The development of St Peters Road site is being considered on 
the same lines as the development of Red Bank.  

The Leader of the Council and Chief Executive were thanked for their 
attendance.

WUTF.579 UPDATES 

Porada Restaurant car park – Neil Long (Assistant Director – Operations) 
and Councillor Isherwood attended the meeting to provide an update on the 
car park on the site of the Porada Restaurant. The meeting was informed 
that an area had been turned into a car park by the restaurant owners 
because they believed that the area concerned was also part of the land 
footprint they owned. The Council took legal action to confirm that the 
Council is the lease owner of the area of land which is now a car park.
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Councillor Isherwood reported that the future finances of the Council could 
result in the Council being unable to undertake grounds maintenance such 
as grass cutting to grassed areas across the borough. The Council did not 
have the financial resources to commit to bring the piece of land concerned 
back to its original condition. 

Mr Marshall stated that he was not aware of any planning application for the 
use of the land as a car park and asked if one was submitted would the 
Council favour it. Mr Marshall offered to act as a professional witness if the 
Council wished to pursue a course of action to reclaim the site.

Mrs Marshall commented that allowing the business to change the use of 
land in this manner without permission was setting a dangerous precedent.

Councillor Isherwood stated that it was not possible to discuss or comment 
on potential planning applications because this could undermine the planning 
decision process. 

Councillor Mallon addressed the meeting and made the point that the 
Council’s finances had decreased by 50% with further cuts to come. Using 
pieces of land for Incredible Edibles was a possible solution but the Council 
must be mindful of maintaining business in areas by providing parking.

The suggestion was made that private business be invited to sponsor 
grassed areas in order to provide funding to maintain them. 

Councillor Isherwood stated that this was a possible way forward for the 
Council to provide a grounds maintenance service in the future.

The meeting was informed that if an application was made for the change of 
use of the area now being used as a car park the Township Co-ordinator 
would notify those people who are listed on the database of emails.

Whitefield Town Hall and Hickory Grange – there were no updates to report.

WUTF.580 FIRST BUS – UPDATE

The meeting was attended by Dave Brotheridge, Dwayne Wells and Steve 
Shaw from First Bus to provide an update on bus services in the Whitefield 
and Unsworth area.

It was reported that the highway improvements to Corporation Street in 
Manchester City Centre had been completed and this had improved the 
vehicular access in and out of Manchester. Services 97 and 98 had seen an 
improvement and a decrease in cancelled journeys.

The 95 service that now returns direct from Pendleton to Bury had received 
a positive response from pssengers.
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The 94 service proposed loop of Sunnybank and Hollins Brow had been put 
forward to Transport for Greater Manchester and a response had not yet 
been received.

Phase 4 of the highway improvements in Manchester City Centre would be 
starting shortly but would not directly impact on First Bus services. 
The only new proposal that could impact on services in the city centre 
involved the construction of a new hotel on the junction of Corporation 
Street and Todd Street. 

The meeting was informed that arrangements had been made to hold a First 
Bus Customer Day to provide help and advice to bus service users. A stand 
would be set up in the Bury Interchange on Wednesday 27 January 2016 
between 11:00am and 1:00pm.

Mr Haigh thanked First Bus for taking on board the suggestion to run a 
service on Croft Lane and Sunnybank.

Mrs Taylor made the point that confidence from the First Bus was needed in 
order to build up bus service usage to Pilsworth. The future development of 
the area would require good public transport services for people commuting 
to work. It was requested that this issue be retained on the agenda. 

The First Bus representatives were thanked for their attendance.

It was agreed:

That First Bus represenatives be invited to the next meeting of the Township 
Forum on 8 March 2016.

WUTF.581 POLICE UPDATE  

Inspector Victoria Shaw and Sergeant Richard Garland attended the meeting 
to provide an update on Policing matters in Whitefield and Unsworth.

It was reported that there had been 18 burglaries since the last meeting of 
the Forum and residents were reminded of the importance of ensuring 
thieves were deterred from attempting break-ins. Using light timer switches 
help make a property look occupied if the lights are on. Residents were 
reminded to ensure that doors were locked for the reason that many of the 
burglaries to homes resulted from thefts gaining access from unlocked 
doors. Thefts of car keys from homes are common had took place during the 
evening.

Statistics of thefts were provided as follows:
Theft from vehicles - 24. Vehicle owners were reminded to make sure their 
cars were locked because many thefts occur when vehicles are left with 
doors unlocked.
Theft of vehicles – 6. 
Robberies -3.
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The meeting was informed that Whitefield Police Station would in future be 
used as a base for police officers operating in the south of the area and 
could see up to 80+ officers at one time.

Mrs Bannister asked for statistics to be presented to the next meeting on 
levels of hate crime.

The Chair thanked Inspector Shaw and Sergeant Garland for their 
attendance.

It was agreed

That the update be noted. 

WUTF.582 TOWNSHIP PLAN UPDATE

An updated Township Plan was submitted.

It was agreed:

That the updated Township Plan be noted.

WUTF.583 PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

Litter in Besses area – could action be taken to clear litter, in particular, the 
area around the McDonalds restaurant and Clegg Street. Volunteers are 
needed to undertake litter picks and educate the public to through away their 
litter in the proper place.

Gully cleaning – there are gullies that have not been cleared. 
The Council sometimes cannot clear every gully because of vehicle parking.
The Council website has a complaints page where details can be left of where 
the blocked gully is located.

Fly Tipping – bags of rubbish are being left on the passage way close the 
shops on Rufford Drive. Also there is a garage that appears to have a lot of 
refuse bags stored inside. The police undertook to will investigate the matter. 

Street lighting – the street lighting in Bury appears to be dimmer than street 
lights in other areas of Greater Manchester. It was reported that this would 
be difficult to monitor

Can the warning marking on the edge of the speed cushion located on 
Sunnybank Road be replaced because it no longer visible and vehicles are 
hitting it?

Can action be taken to repair the potholes on Croft Lane up to Milton Drive 
and Blackford Drive.

Document Pack Page 6



 

401

Whitefield and Unsworth Township Forum 5 January 2016 

It was reported that an inspection would be made of the road surface which 
will be analysed. If the test produces sufficient evidence then the road will be 
resurfaced.

Can the directional road markings on the A56 /Junction 17 be replaced.

Whitefield Parking consultation – what is the timescale for the consultation.
No timescale has yet been set. Residents will be informed of when the 
consultation is taking place.

Can the Council inform residents what is the future use of the Wheatfield 
Centre.

WUTF.584   FUNDING REPORT

A copy of the funding report was submitted on decisions taken to fund 
requests from local groups.

It was agreed:

That the Funding report be noted. 

 

COUNCILLOR D JONES
Chair

(Note: The meeting started at 1:00 pm and ended at 3.30 pm
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Whitefield & Unsworth Township Forum: Issues raised 05/01/16 

 Raised by Item Raised at Open Forum Action by Action 

1 Resident Litter issues in Besses area near 
Ambulance Station. Spoken to Council 
about flytipping behind Ambulance 
Station and not been dealt with.  

Do Council provide litter picking in the 
area? 

Env Health Site has been visited and relatively free from litter and 
waste generally apart from a few waste issues behind 
properties on Clegg Street. Letters sent to numbers 2-20 
outlining legislation in place to deal with anyone caught 
committing offences under the Environmental Protection 
Act 1990. Residents have been asked to come forward if 
they have information relating to anyone who may be 
disposing of waste to the rear of the properties. 

Shaun Ridings 
Neighbourhood Enforcement Officer 

There are street cleaning teams who run on a round 
basis. Will raise with street cleansing. 

Cllr Jones 

Details of the Bury Street Care Pledge can be found here 
www.bury.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=11298 

Ruth Shedwick 
Township Coordinator 

2 Resident Cllr Fitzgerald was organizing a litter 
pick. Is another one planned? 

Friends of 
Whitefield & 
Unsworth Parks 

Ward Cllrs 

Ward Cllrs organise litter picks and pull them together. 

Cllr Jones 

3 Resident 

 

 

There are litter issues near the Aldi 
shops. Given cuts it will be volunteer 
led in future through resident groups 
etc. Most of the content is from 
McDonalds and there are no litter bins 

Street Cleaning 

McDonalds 

The area where the shops are is unadopted and is not the 
Council’s responsibility. Litter picks are done throughout 
the surrounding areas every week and litter bins are 
emptied every other day. 

Follow us @TownCentresTeam get trending using #WhitefieldTF Page 1  
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within the surrounding area. Peter Burns 
Waste Management 

McDonalds manager has been notified. 

Ruth Shedwick 
Township Coordinator 

 Resident There are litter bins – education is 
required. A lot of schools arrange litter 
picks and children have said they want 
to do them. 

  

4 Harry 
Greenhalgh 

Gully cleaning doesn’t seem to be 
done anymore. 

Street Cleaning Our gully cleansing teams currently attend to all the 
gullies within the adopted highway network annually. 
Parked vehicles can be an issue which would prevent 
gullies from being cleaned. However, if residents are 
aware of specific gullies which require attention then 
please let us know. To report a problem please go to 
www.bury.gov.uk/reportaproblem 0161 253 5353 

Peter Stokes 
Group Engineer – Highway Maintenance 

There are gully teams on clean team routes. General issue 
received from feedback of teams is that areas cannot be 
cleaned due to parked cars. 

Cllr Jones 

I currently have 6/7 gully issues ongoing, some with 
specific problems. They are constantly blocked and largely 
leaves are the culprit. 

Cllr Mallon  

 Mr Marshall There is a complaints page on the 
Council website. If you put the 
location of the gully it will be dealt 
with. Credit to the cleaning team who 

Noted 

All 

As mentioned above, to report a problem please go to 
www.bury.gov.uk/reportaproblem 0161 253 5353 

Ruth Shedwick 
Township Coordinator 

Follow us @TownCentresTeam get trending using #WhitefieldTF Page 2  
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came out within days of complaint 

5 Theresa 
Heyworth 

Flytipping behind shops at Rufford 
Drive and passageway towards Elms 
Close. 

At garages behind Rufford Drive shops 
rubbish is spreading and there are bad 
smells of rotten food. 

One of the garages has no lock which 
may be storing rubbish inside (could 
be number 12 or 13). 

Env Health This has been passed to an officer for investigation. 

Tina Murray 
Unit Manager – Neighbourhoods Enforcement 

I am pleased to say the rubbish along the passage way 
between the rear of houses on Mather Avenue and Elms 
Farm had been removed by Friday (8 Jan). 

Theresa Heyworth 

6 Sharon 
Bannister 

The lighting has changed from bright 
lights to more dim lighting. Can the 
police see if there has been any 
increase in crime within areas of new 
lighting? 

GM Police Unfortunately, that would be difficult to monitor. 

PC Garland 

The change in lighting has been done to save money. LED 
use a 10th of the old lighting. A crew goes out on a street 
by street basis so they can be changed at the same time 
if required. 

Cllr Jones 

7 Mr Haigh 

 

 

Len Lott 

The warning markers either side of 
street cushions on Sunnybank Road 
have worn off. In 20mph zone surely 
there has to be certain signage visible. 

Road humps are the Councils 
responsibility, are they under 
obligation to paint? Not all are 
painted. 

Highways The speed cushions have been identified for re-marking. 
The works will be carried out when resources permit. 

Peter Stokes 
Group Engineer – Highway Maintenance 

 

8 Pam Taylor Thank you for arranging to have the 
line markings repainted at the M66 
junction near Asda, it is much safer 
now. 

Noted 

 

 

 

 

 

Croft Lane and Hollins Brow have been inspected and no 
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Potholes deteriorating at Croft 
Lane/Melton Drive and Hollins Brow 
and up Croft Lane near the Medical 
Centre.  

Highways 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pam Taylor 

All 

defects have been found meeting our criteria for repair. 
Instructions are outstanding to repair the defects at 
Melton Drive. The repairs will be completed when 
resources permit. 

Peter Stokes 
Group Engineer – Highway Maintenance 

It may be possible to have a machine which lasers the 
road to analyse the quality of road. If seen as not fit 
‘some’ works may take place. 

Cllr Jones 

Suggest use report a problem please with pothole 
locations www.bury.gov.uk/reportaproblem  

Cllr Adams 

9 Resident At A56 roundabout Junction 17 needs 
repainting to indicate which lane 
people should be in. 

Highways We are aware of the problem and are liaising with 
Highways England to come to a suitable solution. 

David Giblin 
Head of Engineering 

10 Mr Knight Any news on when Whitefield Parking 
Strategy will take place? 

Noted A parking strategy is underway in Ramsbottom, once 
complete Whitefield parking strategy will take place. Cllr 
Whitby and I had meetings with Council officers about 
impact areas. Meet with resident groups 6-8 hot spots 
with different problems and different solutions for each. 
Resident parking is not necessarily the solution. This 
includes McDonalds/Aldi car park, Park Lane, Pinfold area 
etc. They range from quick fixes to long term 
investments. Whitefield will include learning from the 
Ramsbottom Parking Strategy and you will be notified via 
the Forum when there is more information. 

Cllr Mallon 

11 Marlene What will happen to Wheatfield Centre Cllr Jones I will look into this. 

Follow us @TownCentresTeam get trending using #WhitefieldTF Page 4  
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Dawson Cllr Jones 

 

Ruth Shedwick, Township Coordinator 
21 January 2016 
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Bury Council Township Forum Report 

The Council has allocated £8,000 to each Township Forum to be allocated through a sub group of the Township forum four 
times a year in June, September, November and March. A maximum of £250 individual grant is available for formally 
constituted organisations. 

Additionally, a borough-wide allocation of £8,000 is available for “cross-ward” applications for activity that takes place across 
more than one ward. The “cross-ward” applications are determined by the Council’s Small Grants Panel. 

Organisations applying for funding should be running projects which address at least one of the following priorities or 
one of those detailed in the Township plans:

 Improved employment opportunities
 Improved Community and Safety
 Improved Health and Well being
 Learning Opportunities for local residents
 Community Cohesion, Community Pride and belonging
 Environmental improvements 

This report details the applications received to date including the October round of funding.  The first round of applications 
was approved by the Small Grants Panel as there was insufficient time to form sub group of the Township Forums before the 
applications had to be approved. 

Please note there have been no planning meetings since the last Township Forums. 
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Bury East

Group Details
 Amount 

requested 
 Amount 
allocated 

Date 
approved

Beasties Junior Youth Club Big Jubilee Lunch £     250.00 £     250.00 23.06.15

New Springs Community Project Community awards evening £     250.00 £     250.00 05.10.15

 £     500.00 £     500.00  
Available £7500

Bury West

Group Details
 Amount 

requested 
 Amount 
allocated 

Date 
approved

Peoples Voice To improve site sensory garden and beds £     250.00 £    250.00
23.06.15

Walshaw Park Football Club Junior Team Kit £     250.00 £    250.00 23.06.15

Brandlesholme Residents  
Association Welcome signs North & South boundaries £     250.00 £    250.00 17.11.15

£     750.00 £    750.00
Available £7250
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Prestwich

Group Details
 Amount 

requested 
 Amount 
allocated 

Date 
approved

Prestwich Carnival Carnival Event Insurance   £     250.00 -        

Village Greens Community Co-op To increase chillers area for provision   £     250.00 -

Big Knit Purchase wool   £     250.00 £    250.00 23.06.15

Albert Avenue Allotments Setting up bee hives   £     250.00 -

Seaforth Explorer Unit Purchase new tents and pans £    250.00 £    250.00 17.09.15

St Margaret’s Bowling Club Update Kitchen facilities £    250.00 £    250.00 17.09.15

Simister Village Community 
Assoc. Hold family social event for all the village £    250.00 £   250.00 17.08.15

Prestwich Methodist Youth 
Association Youth Workers £    250.00 £    250.00 12.11.15

£    2, 000.00 £    1,250.00
Available £6750
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Radcliffe

Group Details
 Amount 

requested 
 Amount 
allocated 

Date 
approved

Withins Community Association To purchase raised planters & soil £    250.00 £    250.00 16.09.15

Radcliffe Heritage Society Promotional Calendars History of Radcliffe £    250.00 £    250.00 16.09.15

The Rotary Club of Radcliffe Annual over 70's Christmas Party £    250.00 £    250.00 18.11.15
Radcliffe Business Group Servicing for tree LED lights for 2 years £    250.00 £    250.00 18.11.15
Red Bank Tenants Good quality soil £    200.00 £    200.00 18.11.15

£   1200.00 £   1200.00
Available £6800

Ramsbottom Tottington and North Manor

Group Details
 Amount 

requested 
 Amount 
allocated 

Date 
approved

Tottington & District 
Townswomen’s guild Organised Speakers at events £     250.00 -

Soroptomist Provide a Tea Party for Ramsbottom elderly £     250.00 -

Tottington Park Bowling and 
Social Club Purchase new equipment £     250.00 -

 Greenmount Village Community Signage £     250.00 £    250.00 26.11.15
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Group Details
 Amount 

requested 
 Amount 
allocated 

Date 
approved

Nangreaves Residents Association Towards repairs of wall £     250.00 -
£    1,250.00 £    250.00
Available £7750

Whitefield and Unsworth

Group Details
 Amount 

requested 
 Amount 
allocated 

Date 
approved

Whitefield Community Graveyard Purchase equipment & Soil £     250.00  £    250.00 

Victoria Youth Job Club £     250.00  £    250.00 23.06.15

North M/c Ladies Jewish Drama 
Grp Drama piece for the group £     250.00  £    250.00 08.09.15

Bill Lane Improvement Scheme Improvements & clean up on Bill Lane £     250.00 £    250.00 17.11.15

£    1,000.00 £    1,000.00

Available £7000
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Cross Township

Group Details
 Amount 

requested 
 Amount 
allocated 

Date 
approved

Group Details
 Amount 

requested 
 Amount 
allocated 

Date 
approved

Eden Garden Allotments Equipment & items for area in allotments  £     500.00 £    300.00
23.06.15

Tottington Holiday club Provision of Holiday club and activities  £     500.00 £    500.00
23.06.15

Bury Archaeological Group Member training, Newsletter & Excavations  £     500.00 -
23.06.15

Tottington Sports Club Tottingtons 'Big Day Out'  £     500.00 -
23.06.15

Prestwich Book Festival Host Event for book lovers,£300 returned  £     400.00 £    300.00
23.06.15

Hard of Hearing Tutor and room hire  £     500.00 £    265.00
23.06.15

Bury Widows Towards cost of Railway lunch & day out  £     500.00 -

Bury and Districts Home Watch   Annual Home Watch Conference  £     500.00 £    200.00 15.09.15

Unsworth Cricket Club FC Full size foldable goal post  £     500.00 £    500.00 15.09.15

Bury Carers Group To run variety of activities for carers  £     500.00 rejected

Little Britain Anglers Lawn mower  £     450.00 deferred

Buddy's for Children with Autism fixtures and fittings for new shop  £     500.00 rejected

The Rotary Club of Ramsbottom Trip for young carers to Blackpool  £     500.00 £    500.00 17.08.15

D
ocum

ent P
ack P

age 20



Group Details
 Amount 

requested 
 Amount 
allocated 

Date 
approved

Bury Diabetic Support Group To organise information events  £     500.00 rejected

Bury Archaeological Group Equipment  £     500.00 rejected

Well Arty
Too match fund music pilot for young 
people  £     500.00 rejected

SupportiveStem Community 
Growth Marketing Campaign to raise awareness  £     470.00 rejected

Its Time 4 Change Room Hire for Breakfast Club  £     500.00 £     500.00 17.11.15
Bloco Ashe Marketing & room hire for workshops  £     500.00 £     240.00 17.11.15

Bury Voluntary Ranger Service
To line and insulate container for storing 
tools  £     500.00 £     500.00 17.11.15

Langley Allotments Part payment for replacement building  £     500.00 £     500.00 17.11.15

Whitefield Horticultural Society Centenary event  £     480.00 £     250.00 17.11.15

Bury Diabetic Society Running costs  £     500.00 withdrawn

Little Britain Anglers Lawn mower  £     480.00 deferred

 £  11,780.00  £   4,555.00  

Available £4380
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